Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the March 3, 2020
DRAFT
Attendance: 
Committee:

Brandy Altergott, David Pelaggi, Chad Farr, Frank Roberts, Stephen Hillyer, Shelly McDermott
Alternate: Amos Fatorma
Vending Facility Manager: Keith Haley

Bureau: Brian Sigman, Ed Owens
A roll call of persons in attendance was taken.
The minutes of the December 3, 2019 meeting were brought up for action.

Motion was made by Brandy Altergott to accept the minutes as presented.

Seconded By: Chad Farr

Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0

Note: One member joined the call after this motion.
Under Old Business, Mr. Owens gave a budget update. The Business Enterprise Program (BEP) fund balance remains stable at $1.1 million. For the first 5 months of the federal fiscal year, the income averaged $2,891 more than the expenditures. Payroll for the period showed a $52,476 reduction, as compared to the same period last year, due to field representative position vacancies that are awaiting refill. There were increased expenses with the opening of Manchester Community College and the transition of 470 Capitol Avenue to a Micro-Market.
The update to BEP regulations was discussed. The regulations had been reviewed and there are several updates to be made. With other program projects pending, it was decided to table the revision process to a later date.
An update was given on Manchester Community College. The facility opened in December. One of the walk-in coolers needs to be replaced by the College. It is anticipated that this will happen during Spring break.  In the meantime, per the health department, the menu has been scaled back due to limited refrigerated storage. The salad bar and the entrée station will not be operational until the cooler replacement has been completed.
Under New Business, the 2020 Transfer and Promotion List was reviewed. The Transfer and Promotion Sub-Committee had met on February 19, 2020 to review all 15 applications received. Their recommendation was for the approval of all applicants except for 2 vending facility managers with prior inventory balances and one vending facility manager who needs to first fulfil his re-entry requirements. Their recommendation was presented to the full Committee.
A motion was made by Chad Farr to accept the recommendation of the Transfer & Promotion Sub-Committee.
Seconded By: Steve Hillyer
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee then reviewed the information gathered during a walk-through of the Legislative Office Building (LOB) cafeteria on February 4, 2020 and the financial information which Legislative Management staff provided for their consideration. The Committee was appreciative of the request by Legislative Management staff to reconsider their prior waiver on the operation of the LOB cafeteria and the courtesies that were extended, which included the guided tour of the facility.

After a thorough review of the information, the following motion was made by Chad Farr.  
The Committee expresses its appreciation in being offered an opportunity to re-evaluate its waiver of the operation of the Legislative Office Building cafeteria. After a careful review of the information provided, it is the position of the Committee that their original waiver issued on September 16, 2019 still stands.
Seconded By: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0

In the Federal Department of Education, the Rehabilitation Services Administration has hired additional staff to oversee the Randolph-Sheppard Program. They have participated in a monthly call with BEP Directors and Supervisors. They are seeking information and input on the program and as such have established monthly conferences calls with selected states and Committee Chairs to discuss the program. 

The current statewide vending contract expires June 30, 2020. The Department of Administrative Services (DAS) has posted a Request for Proposals (RFP) on their web site for a new contract.  All responses are due back by March 25, 2020 after which the evaluation process will begin. Chairman Roberts is representing the Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors during the evaluation process.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to amend the agenda to allow for a review of the site survey of the Chief State Medical Examiner’s Office.

Seconded By: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The information gathered during a site survey was reviewed. There are currently ADS vending machines on-site.
Motion made by Brandy Altergott to waive a food service operation at the Chief Medical Examiner’s Office but to retain the rights to the vending machines.
Seconded By: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Under Transfers and Trainings, the former vending facility manager of the operation at 55 Elm Street, Hartford, which closed in January has transferred to the Micro-Market at 184 Windsor Avenue.

Figures from the Federal RSA-15 report filed in December were reviewed. Sales remained above the $5 million mark with $5,031,957 in gross sales.

Under Staffing Updates, the refill of a vacant Field Representative position due to a November retirement is anticipated shortly. Another Field Representative has resigned, and a refill of that position has been requested. The Vending Facility Supervisor has announced his retirement effective July 1, 2020.
Under Open Forum, recommendations were discussed regarding reviewing of sick worker and return to work policies with employees of the vending facilities as well as implementing precautionary measures such as frequently cleaning surfaces that are touched by staff and visitors.
Motion made by Shelly McDermott to Adjourn

Seconded By: Steve Hillyer
Vote: Yes - 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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